
First Unitarian Universalist Society of Marietta

Green Sanctuary Committee Meeting 

12:30 p.m., Sunday, January 21, 2018

Parlor, RE/Office Building
In attendance: Andrew Clovis, George Banziger, Patty Troisi, Brad Bond, Ralph Olander, Chris Jacobs, Kelcey Jacobs,Shari Miller, Cindy Taylor, Mike Bailey, Adeline Bailey, and Dawn Hewitt, chair. 
Dawn Hewitt, chair, called the meeting to order at 12:42 p.m.
Minutes of the December meeting were approved.
Service Auction Submission of Just Dinner The date for the Just Dinner is February 16; GS had nine buyers at the auction at $15 each. GS will publicize the 11 open seats at $20 per person, with money raised going to the FUUSM budget. The group planned a menu, as follows:

Kelcey & Chris Jacobs - vegetarian chili

Shari Miller -  blueberry dessert

George Banziger - Indian cuisine main dish

Dawn Hewitt - persimmon pudding

Adeline Bailey - quiches, (meat and vegetarian options)

Patty Troisi - salad

Cindy Taylor - ginger snaps  and a raw veggie plate

Andrew Clovis - bread

Ralph Olander - wine

Tim Finkel - meat dish

Dawn Wittberg also plans to bring something

Setup will start around 5:00 p.m.; Cindy Taylor and others will help. Other volunteers will supply cloth napkins and table decorations.

Program: Adeline Bailey reported that the speaker from Rural Action, a food justice group, will be attending a conference that weekend. She will see if Mark Cohen, leader of the Athens chapter of  the Bionutrient Food Association, is available. Plan C is a discussion based on Michael Pollan's books. 

Dawn will submit an article for the February Confluence regarding the open seats, as well as making Sunday morning announcements.
Solar Expansion and Match Fund News  GS still needs to raise about $3,000 to fully match the $10,000 challenge grant. GSC plans to use UU's Faithify crowd-sourcing program with a goal of $2,000, making an appeal focused on FUUSM's location in "coal country" and our need for support in promoting renewable energy and reducing our carbon footprint. GSC, with the endorsement of FUUSM, will run a 60-day appeal in February and March. George Banziger will head up the application process. Ralph Olander noted that FUUSM's pledge campaign will take place in the same time frame. Brad Bond asked about results from GSC's earlier appeal to the congregation.

Dawn and George made a local appeal through a press release to local papers in early January which was printed recently.

As an additional means of funding, Kelcey and Chris Jacobs are in the planning stages for a Hoe-Down to be held at the Betsey Mills Club either April 6 or 13. More details to come.
Request from Worship and Music The W & M committee has invited GSC to lead a worshp service on March 18 or April 22 (Earth Day). The committee decided to plan a service for the March 18 date, perhaps inviting one of the Climate Reality Project members (who will be presenters for the April Adult Ed classes) to speak as part of the service, priming the congregation for Earth Month activities. GSC would also like some involvement in the April 22 service.
Aluminum sales money is now in the special fund for GSC, per Mike Bailey.  
Green Tips for February Chris Jacobs volunteered to prepare them. 
Winter Gardening Classes organized by Andrew Clovis will begin today. Committee members are encouraged to attend.
The meeting was adjourned to allow GSC members to participate.

Next meeting: February 18, 2018
Respectfully submitted,

Adeline Bailey, scribe

